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CALENDAR TERM 4

 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  
 
 
Look at the artwork 
from our talented 
Kindergarten 
students – fabulous 
work! 
 
 
 
 

This is Wellbeing Week and a time to remember to look after 
ourselves and each other.  It has long been acknowledged that 
wellbeing is more than the absence of physical or psychological 
illness.  In very broad terms, wellbeing can be described as the 
quality of a person’s life. Schools, in committing to and enabling 
individual and collective wellbeing of children, importantly 
provide for the growth and holistic development of students and 
their success in school and beyond.  Our school has a planned 
approach to wellbeing in place that incorporates the elements of 
the Wellbeing Framework.  Please see more information on page 
2. 
 
This week is also Kindergarten 2022 Orientation.  It was wonderful 
to welcome our new Kindergarten students and parents on site 
today.  We look forward to meeting more new students and 
parents tomorrow and Wednesday. 
 

 

2022 Prefect nominees 
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WEEK 9           WELLBEING WEEK 

Mon 29 K 2022 visits 

Tues 30 K 2022 visits 

DECEMBER 

Wed 1 K 2022 visits 

 Whole school assembly via Zoom – 
students only 

Fri 3 Scholastic Book Club orders due  

WEEK 10 

Mon 6 3 notes for Swimming Carnival due 

Wed 8 Presentation Day – via Zoom 

Fri 10 Student Reports home 

 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

Sun 12 Bunnings BBQ Fundraising Event 

WEEK 11 

Mon 13 Picnic Day at PPS–students only 

Tues 14 Stage 3 End of Year activity day 

Thurs 16 Year 6 Assembly – via Zoom 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Elsie 2C Jamie 1/2B Lorien 1/2B 

Elena 1/2B Fionn 1/2B Taichu 1/2B 

Zara 1/2B Kobi 1M Shaily 4LS 

Dan 4/5M Harrison 5/6W Annabelle 5/6W 

Emma 5/6W Eleanor 5/6W Sienna 5/6W 

Malakhi 5/6W Revayah 5/6W Daniel 5/6W 

Parsa 5/6W Jonathan 5/6W Kobe 5/6W 

Lauren 5/6W Kylie 3CP Grace 3CP 

Charlize 4/5M Leyla 4/5M Sanuli 4LS 

Jeremy 3/4G Samuel 3/4G Alice 5P 

Lucas 5P Chris 5P  

SILVER AWARD  

Isaac 2C Deanna 2C Isla 1/2B 

Selena 1/2B Alexander 1/2B Caitlin 1/2B 

William 1/2B Hebron 1/2B Cameron 2H 

Jasmin 4/5M Ruby 5/6W Bronson 5/6W 

Scarlett 5/6W Jordana 5/6W Alex 5/6W 

Hayden 4/5M Leyla 4/5M Eamon 5/6W 

Charlize 4/5M Azura 3CP  

GOLD AWARD  

Stella KY Jonathan 1/2B Zahra 1/2B 

Emanuel 1/2B Laya 1/2B Taichu 1/2B 

Ruben 1/2B Alice 1/2B Hayden 2H 

Nikita 2H Emily 5/6W Anushka 5/6W 

Lucas 5/6W Olivia 5/6W Juliette 5/6W 

Neave 4LS Lilliana 3/4G Samuel 3/4G 

Ageaus 5P Joseph 5P Cody 4/5M 

Alana 4/5M Leon 4/5M Zoe 4LS 

Aidan 4LS   

PLATINUM AWARD  

Maddie 4/5M Pasha 4/5M Jeremy 3/4G 

Olympia 3/4G Lillianna 3/4G  

DIAMOND AWARD  

Isaac 4/5M 
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This Wednesday will be our last school assembly where awards will be given out. Students in Year 5 who nominated 
themselves as student leaders for 2022 have had the opportunity to present their speeches followed by student and 
staff voting. The prefects will be announced at assembly this Wednesday.   School Captains and House Captains will 
be announced at Presentation Day.  We are so proud of all of these students for having the confidence to nominate 
themselves and for the effort they put into their speeches and posters.  ‘Having a go’ helps children strive to reach 
their goals.  Not only will they learn by taking action, they will increase their confidence, creativity and flexibility.  
Well done to you all!  
 
Presentation Day will be held on Wednesday 8 December. There will be a K-2 and 3-6 presentation. Parents will be 
able to join us via Zoom. Emails have already been sent to the parents/carers of award winners. All parents and 
carers will be sent the link for the Zoom Presentation Days. We hope you can join us! 
 
The Pagewood Public School P&C are organising the Bunnings BBQ on Sunday 12 December.  Information about how 
you can help is further on in the newsletter. Hope to see you there!  
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK ORDERS 

Book Club is back in time for Christmas.  If you would like to order books it will need to be done ONLINE via SCHOLASTIC 
by 3pm this Friday 3 December.  NO PAPER/CASH ORDERS will be accepted by the school.  See full details on page 7. 
 
Please do NOT send payment to the school payment system, must be via SCHOLASTIC ONLINE. 
 
WELLBEING WEEK 
Wellbeing week homework has been given out in place of our usual homework this week. There are a range of 

activities that promote mental health and spending quality family time together.  

 

THE WELLBEING FRAMEWORK FOR SCHOOLS 
The DEC commitment to wellbeing is for our schools to support students to connect, succeed and thrive at each 
stage of their development and learning. 
 
We are holding Wellbeing Week in Week 9 this term. Attached is the Wellbeing Week homework to replace all other 
normal homework. There are many students who are finding the transition back to school difficult at the moment. 
Wellbeing week is a great opportunity for us to take some time to revisit our Smiling Mind programming, think about 
mindfulness, gratitude and other Bounce Back or socialisation strategies with our classes. There are some really 
knowledgeable staff at our school with a great skillset in student wellbeing.  If you would like any ideas of what you 
can do at home please check out the Smiling Mind website. 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 3 
 
 

FRESH EGGS AND CONCRETE 

           
 
Could you drop a fresh egg onto concrete without it cracking? 
Pagewood students have designed and made parachutes to safely land fresh eggs onto concrete. They dropped 
them from a height and were able to land the fresh eggs without cracks! Congratulations to our budding scientists! 
Mrs Chrysostomou 
 

PRESENTATION DAY 

Information regarding this year’s Presentation Day has been emailed to 
families of the award recipients. Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 
restrictions, parents are unable to attend and we will therefore hold the 
assembly via zoom. The Presentation Day assemblies will take place on 
Wednesday 8th December at the following times:  

• Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 at 9:30am  
• Stage 2 and 3 at 10:30am 

Should you wish to watch the live stream, each assembly will be live streamed via Zoom. Further information, 
regarding the Zoom links and instructions, will be provided via email. 
 
2022 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The Pagewood Public School Swimming Carnival for students turning 8+ years of age in 2022 is set to go ahead at the 
beginning of next year on Monday 7 February 2022. Although organisation has taken place, the continuation and 
format of this event is pending with consideration of changes to COVID-19 regulations that may come into place over 
the summer holidays. This includes consideration of parent attendees to the swimming carnival. Additional 
information regarding the running of the carnival will be sent out to the community at a later date, when up-to-date 
regulations regarding the 2022 school year are provided. 

A packet of information has been sent home with your child. This packet includes a permission note, medical form 
and swimming competency form.  

To ensure a smooth running of the carnival, all three of the mentioned notes must be returned to your child's 
current classroom teacher by Monday 6 December. These notes are included at the end of this newsletter. 

Thank you. 
Miss Erica Grisanti 
Swimming Carnival Coordinator  
 

LIBRARY BOOKS 

If you have any school library books at home can you please return them ASAP.  Thank you! 
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UNIFORM SHOP - ONLINE 

Our parent volunteers complete uniform orders on Tuesday mornings each week.  As parents are unable to come 

onsite for uniform purchases, please email your order by filling out a form (which can be downloaded from the school's 

website) and forward to ppsuniform@hotmail.com.  Alternatively, your child can deliver the form to the school office. 

 

CREATIVE KIDS VOUCHERS 

The Creative Kids Program allows parents, guardians and carers to apply for a voucher with a value of up to $100 per 

calendar year for each student aged 4.5 to 18 years old enrolled in school. The voucher may be used with a 

registered activity provider for registration, participation and tuition costs for creative arts, speech, drama, dance, 

digital design, coding, and music lessons and activities.  To find out more, parents need to visit 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au 

Directions in Music, who run our school band, are a registered provider. 

BAND NEWS 
Directions in Music are now taking enrolments for beginner musicians to join the school band in 2022.  All students 

in Y3-6 have the opportunity of joining.  Please see page 9 further in the newsletter for more details.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to email me on kevin@directionsinmusic.com.au  

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

At this time of year there are various items of lost property which can be found outside the library.  If your child/ren 

has lost property could they please check this tub. Please note that all uncollected clothing will be donated to the 

clothing pool at the end of the year and any uncollected lunchboxes will be disposed of. 

 

 

CANTEEN 
Our Canteen is open Thursdays & Fridays.  Please order by 8.30am 

 

 

 

FOOTBALL STAR ACADEMY 

We are pleased to announce that Football Star Academy is returning to the school in Term 1 of 2022 after needing to 
take a break due to the recent lockdowns. It will be great to have Rick and his coaches return to the school on a 
Thursday afternoon from 3:15pm-4:00pm and provide a fun, interactive and skills-based Soccer clinic for our 
students. Everyone is welcome to sign up. So, whether your child is a beginner, has been playing for years or just 
wants to join in with their friends and have a very active and fun time, visit https://sportstaracademy.com for more 
information and registration. Or contact Rick directly on 0402 516 082 or nsw15.football@sportstaracademy.com 
 

Plus, if you use this promotional code nsw1510 you’ll get 10% off your term fees! Football Star Academy is an 

external provider of these services, so payments need to be made directly to them and not to the school. 
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CHANGE OF CIRCUMSTANCES 

If your circumstances have recently changed and your child/ren will NOT be returning to Pagewood PS next year can 

you please email the school pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

STAR CLUB VACATION CARE 

If you require vacation care for your child/ren please make a booking with Star Club directly.  More information can 
be found on their website. 
 
SCHOOL START DATE 2022 

There will be two School Development Days at the beginning of Term 1 2022. This means Year 1-6 students will begin 
school on Tuesday 1 February.  Kindergarten students will come to school for their 30 minutes Best Start assessment 
on either Tuesday 1 February or Wed 2 February and begin school on Thursday 3 February.  

 

Term 4 2021 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 9 
 

29 NOV 
K 2022 visits 

30 NOV 
K 2022 visits 

1 DEC 
K 2022 visits 
 

2 DEC 
Canteen Open 
 

3 DEC 
Canteen Open 
Scholastic book 
orders due 
 
 

4/5 DEC 

Week 10 6 DEC 
No P&C meeting 
Three notes for 
Swimming 
Carnival due 

7 DEC 8 DEC 
Presentation Day 

9 DEC 
Canteen Open 
 

10 DEC 
Reports home 
Canteen Open 
Year 6 
Graduation 
Dinner 

11/12 DEC 

Week 11 13 DEC 
Picnic Day 

14 DEC 
Stage 3 Activity 
Day 

15 DEC 16 DEC 
Year 6 Assembly 
Last day for 
students 

17 DEC  
SDD 
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PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) News 

 

Bunnings BBQ Annual Fund-Raising 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Stepping into summer, now we can meet safely again, we are excited for the annual fund-raising BBQ for 

the school, a perfect antidote to a tumble year! 

 

We have been given the Bunnings BBQ to run on Sunday, 12 December. Our last BBQ at Bunnings was not 

only lots of fun but also very successful raising over $1,000 on the day and we'd love to do even better this 

year! 

 

With the new COVID rules in place, we will need at least 6 volunteers per shift over the 7:30 - 16:30 day. 

We know that for some parents, volunteering over the weekend may be difficult. If you aren't able to do a 

shift but would still like to contribute, assisting with the day's expenses would really be appreciated. For 

those who can help with a shift (or 2!) the link to the volunteer schedule is 

 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1rSywA-

MBTuHUvpM49r1pZcDR2ifnZtVoVvl4Hksmaag/edit#gid=0 

 

Based on sales from our last BBQ, we will need the following - 

800 x hot dog rolls 

800 x sausages 

40kgs onion 

16 x 500ml - tomato sauce 

16 x 500ml - BBQ sauce 

8 x 250ml -mustard 

800 x serviettes 

600ml water bottles (approx. 200) 

375ml cans of Coke No Sugar (approx. 200) 

375ml cans of Coke (approx. 150) 

375ml cans of Fanta (approx. 100) 

375ml cans of Sprite (approx. 100) 

Bags of ice 

 

If you would like to donate towards any of the above items or make a monetary contribution, please drop us 

an email -bernat.minana@gmail.com/pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au  

 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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